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PASTOR’S LETTER

Pastor Kevin is leaving.  

I’ve had a bit longer to get used to the idea
than you have. Pr. Kevin invited me to be a part
of his discernment process months ago. I still
didn’t know it was going to happen until it
happened – until the vote at St. Matthew’s in
Wauwatosa made it so. But having been in
conversation with him, I can tell you that I do
believe this process has been led by the Holy
Spirit. I am confident that God has an exciting
future planned for Pr. Kevin and St. Matthew’s
together. But that doesn’t change that I’m
going to miss him.  

Here at Atonement, the next steps of our
transition process are already in the works. Our
Congregation Council will be meeting with The
Rev. Kristin Nielsen from the Greater
Milwaukee Synod on Tuesday, February 13th.
At that meeting she will walk us through the
general flow of a pastoral transition process,
and discuss with us some of the ways our
process will be different from the norm
(“normal” here having been designed for
congregations with a solo pastor).  

The Rev. Nielsen has already shared with me
that one of the differences will be my
involvement – unlike when a solo or senior
pastor leaves, when an associate pastor leaves
often the senior pastor takes on many of the
roles an interim pastor usually has in guiding
the transition process. I expect we will still have
someone come in to help with pastoral duties
in Pr. Kevin’s absence.

For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the Lord, 
plans for your welfare and not for harm, to give you a future with hope.

Jeremiah 29:11

While I am eager to get our transition process
started, I also know that we are in good shape
as a congregation and have no need to rush the
process.    

We will be sharing more information as it
becomes available in the weeks ahead, much of
it after council meets with The Rev. Nielsen on
Feb. 13th. We’ll be sharing information about
how we will celebrate Pr. Kevin’s ministry with
us for the past six years, and say our final
goodbyes. As you know from his resignation
letter, his time with us will be over quickly – his
last day in the office being February 22nd, and
his last Sunday with us being February 25th. I
would mark that Sunday on your calendar if you
haven’t already, and plan to be with us in
worship if you can.  

Lastly, I want to thank you for being the
congregation you are. While it may seem like
Pr. Kevin is leaving after just a short amount of
time, I left my first call after only 2 years. That
was slightly longer than average back then (and
I believe the average has decreased in the
many years since).  For Pr. Kevin to have stayed
here at Atonement for just short of 6 years is a
testament to both Atonement and Pr. Kevin.
This is a good place to do ministry. Thank you.
You’ve been a place where Pr. Kevin could
grow into his role as pastor and safely
experiment, both teaching and guiding him as
well as allowing him to lead. I am sure we will
now also help him leave well – even as we
continue to be partners in the gospel with him.  

God’s Peace, Pastor Gene
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MONTHLY EVENTS

WINTER WORSHIP HOURS
8 a.m. Traditional Worship
Indoors and online
9:30 a.m. Contemporary Worship
Indoors and online
9:30 a.m. Kids BLAST, ACTS
and Cross+Training classes
10:45 a.m. Contemporary Worship
In-person only
See all worship options at
atonementmuskego.org/worship

BE A PART OF FELLOWSHIP!
We are asking for different
Atonement groups to sign up
to host fellowship. Serve any
food/beverage. Any monetary
donations can be kept by the
hosts to reimburse for goods
purchased, to purchase items
to support their service
mission, or donated to church.
We depend on Atonement
groups, families and
individuals to host fellowship. 

Fellowship Hosts this Month:
February 4: OPEN
February 11: OPEN
February 18: OPEN
February 25: OPEN
Contact Jaci Geiger if interested:
414-659-1255 or
geiger1029@yahoo.com

LENTEN DINNERS
Fat Tuesday, February 13: Youth Pancake Dinner
Ash Wednesday, February 14: WELCA Soup Dinner
Wednesday, February 21: CIS Chili Dinner
Wednesday, February 28: Adult & Bell Choir Taco Bar

We still have 3 dates open for March. Please consider
signing up, anyone can host!
Wednesday, March 6: OPEN
Wednesday, March 13: OPEN
Wednesday, March 20: OPEN
Contact Kara Mendez: kara@atonementmuskego.org

JOIN US WEDNESDAYS DURING LENT
Lent this year begins with Ash Wednesday on February
14. We will offer worship at 4:30 p.m. and 6:30 p.m.,
including the Imposition of Ashes. The following
Wednesdays, February 21 through March 20, we will offer
worship using Holden Evening Prayer, also at 4:30 p.m.
and 6:30 p.m. 

Each week, starting with Ash Wednesday, a different
group will host a simple meal between services, from
about 5:15 – 6:15 p.m. We hope you use these
opportunities to take some time out of your normal week,
re-center with worship and prayer, and join us in
fellowship over a meal. We look forward to seeing you.
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MONTHLY EVENTS

NEW FEES?! IMPORTANT REALM UPDATE

Several of you have noticed and asked about what look like new fees attached to giving online
with our new Realm giving portal, and wondered why we are being charged fees now when we
weren’t before. 

While it looks like we are now being charged fees with Realm that we weren’t charged before, the
reality is that we have always been charged fees for giving done with credit cards or by bank
transfers (ACH transfers). Depending on who processed the gift (which previously could have been
Vanco, run by Thrivent, for Simply Giving; Breeze; or PayPal for one-time gifts given through the
Jotform on our website), we may have been paying a monthly fee for their processing in addition
to a flat fee per transaction, a percentage of each transaction, or both. With the exception of gifts
through Breeze, these costs were not revealed to anyone making a gift. Only in Breeze would you
have seen an option to offset the processing fees by making a slightly larger donation.  

Now, if you give through our online giving portal in Realm, you will see an option you can check
that says, “Contribute an extra $x to help offset processing costs.”  If you give through an ACH
Transfer (from your checking account), the extra amount will be 1% of your gift. With Breeze it was
slightly higher (1% + $.30).  

You are not required to give this extra amount. These transaction fees are simply the cost of
doing business in a digital world. Anywhere you use a credit card, and anywhere you make a bank
transfer, businesses pay these fees. The only way to avoid them is to use cash or checks – which
some small businesses still limit themselves to.  

If you do choose to give the extra amount to help cover these fees, thank you. Even with a
budget as large as ours, little things add up. I choose to cover these fees when I give because I like
to think that all of my intended giving is going toward ministry. But just like the choice of how
much to give back to God through Atonement, whether you decide to help offset our processing
costs is your choice.

God’s Peace, Pastor Gene

LUCKY LENT RAFFLES: BUY TICKETS SUNDAY FEBRUARY 11!
Drawings starting on Sunday February 13, and ending on Sunday March 31, we will be drawing for
a cash prizes. Purchase a ticket and your name/ticket will be included in all 16 drawings! Tickets will
be for sale on Sunday February 4, and 11! Your purchase supports Atonement’s Youth Ministry and
our trips/activities! Learn more here: atonementmuskego.org/events/lucky-lent-2024
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CHURCH RESOURCES

PRAYER REQUEST OPTIONS
Prayer Chain Atonement’s email prayer chain
allows is a community of Atonement members
who share prayer requests and pray for one
another. To send your prayer request out on our
prayer chain, please send your request to
 prayer@atonementmuskego.org. Deacon Marian
Wasierski and Jan DeGaetano
(jdegaetano135@gmail) can also send a prayer
request out on your behalf. If you’d like to
receive requests sent out on the prayer chain,
please contact Pastor Kevin.
Connect Card Fill out a Connect Card/Prayer
Request form in our pews, and leave it in the
offering basket or Church Office
Online Fill out a prayer request form on our
website: atonementmuskego.org/prayer

NURSERY CARE REQUESTS
Running an event at Atonement and need
Child/Nursery care? Fill out this request
form:
atonementmuskego.breezechms.com/form
/d3025f

ALTAR FLOWERS
$25. May bring home after 10:45 service.
Need to know of order by Wednesdays of
that week. Contact Kara Mendez:
kara@atonementmuskego.org

SMALL GROUP MATERIALS
A link for Small Group discussion guides
was sent to all SG leaders. If you would like
the link sent to you, please contact Kara
Mendez: kara@atonementmuskego.org 

NARTHEX DISPLAYS: NOTIFY CHURCH
OFFICE
Coordinating a drive or collection and want
to put a display out in the Welcome
area/narthex? Please notify the Church
Office to confirm there is space for you!

SIMPLY GIVING ENVELOPES
Do you give to church using Simply Giving?
Would you like to receive envelopes on Special
Occasions, (ie) Good Friday, Easter, 13 total!
These would be mailed directly on a quarterly
basis. If you are interested please contact Kara
Mendez: kara@atonementmuskego.org

EMERGENCY CONTACT INFORMATION
The Caregiving Team which consists of Pastor Gene, Pastor Kevin, and Deacon Marian, regularly
checks in with members and friends of Atonement. We would like to have emergency contact
information for you. This information can be useful at times of serious illness and other life-
changing transitions. This information is especially important to have when a person lives alone.
This information will be held in strict confidence, accessible only to the Caregiving Team. Please let
Marian know the name, phone number, and email of your designated contact person(s). Email
 marian@atonementmuskego.org or call 414-218-2421. Thank you in advance.
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JANUARY REVIEW

EPIPHANY PANCAKE BREAKFAST: JANUARY 7
Our Youth Ministry hosted an Epiphany Pancake Breakfast for our Children’s Ministry and
Classroom grandparents. Our Children’s Ministry students were delighted with their breakfasts,
and our Youth Ministry students and volunteers were wonderful hosts!

PRAYER BEAR PRESENTATION: JANUARY 21
This season’s Prayer Bear recipients were honored during 9:30 a.m. worship on January 21. This
students and their parents attended a workshop the Wednesday before, learning about the
importance of prayer as a part of faith.
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JANUARY REVIEW

THANK YOU FROM LORRAINE
Thank you so much for all of the notes and cards I have received.
– Lorraine Behling

THANK YOU FROM DOUG EHRICK
I want to thank all of those individuals involved in providing the exceptional Fellowship Brunch on
Sunday, the 21st of January, in honor of my 15 years as Financial Secretary. It was a very nice time.
I also want to thank Atonement and the Church Council for the nice gift of a paver and engraved
pen presented to me at the Annual Meeting. It is hard to believe that when I first accepted Pastor
Greg's invitation to work with Paul Kallmann that I would last 15 years! I would also like to thank
the numerous Atonement volunteers that I had the pleasure to work with over the years, especially
Sandy Zielinski and the counting teams that made my job easier. I also want to thank our retiring
Bookkeeper, Larry Alber, for his time and assistance over the years.
Thank you again,
Doug Ehrick

ISABELLE’S LAST OFFICIAL SUNDAY: JANUARY 28
Thank you so much to everyone who helped make Isabelle’s last official Sunday special!
Though Isabelle will not be working for us as a staff member, you will probably still see her
around. 

Dear Atonement community, thank you for your lovely send off. I felt the love, and I deeply
appreciate your gifts. My elementary tutoring job has been a delight so far, and your support
means so much to me. – Isabelle <3
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CHILDREN’S MINISTRY

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY WEEKLY ANNOUNCEMENTS
Our Weekly Announcements can now be found in Atonement’s Sunday Bulletin email and on
the Children’s Ministry page: atonementmuskego.org/children/#weekly-announcements

CLASSROOM GRANDPARENTS
To nurture intergenerational relationships at Atonement, we welcome our older members to
join Kids BLAST in their classrooms on Sundays. Reach out to Anne Farebrother to learn
more! 

Contact our Children’s Ministry team:
Anne Farebrother anne@atonementmuskego.org, Kara Mendez kara@atonementmuskego.org

Brienna Dietzler
Charlotte Fronczak
Henry Izydor
Benjamin Kolkoski
Nellie Leskovar

BUSY BAGS IN WORSHIP
Does your child need something during
service to occupy them for a little bit? Be
sure to grab a Busy Bag from the rack, just
outside the office.

CHILDREN'S CHOIR
Rehearsals Sundays weekly at 9 a.m. with
Ms. Mary Taylor. FOLLOW our Kids BLAST Facebook page!

 bit.ly/3wOG32I

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS

Adelae Mueller
Henry Mueller
Bryson Puranen
Gavin Wormhoudt
Sienna Yourd

CHILDRENS CHRISTIAN THEATER
PERFORMANCE
Presents: “The Greatest Hymn on Earth” March
17, 1:30 pm in the Sanctuary at Atonement
Lutheran Church 

CHILDREN YOUTH & FAMILY MINISTRY
COMMITTEE
CYF committee is meeting in February so look
for an update in next month’s Bell.
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YOUTH MINISTRY

Contact our Youth Ministry team: Kevin Kretzmann Farrar kevin@atonementmuskego.org,
Kara Mendez kara@atonementmuskego.org

YOUTH MINISTRY WEEKLY ANNOUNCEMENTS:
Our Weekly Announcements can now be found in Atonement’s Sunday Bulletin email and on the
Youth Ministry page: atonementmuskego.org/youth/#weekly-announcements

ELCA YOUTH GATHERING 2024
ELCA is jazzed to announce that we’re heading to New Orleans for
the 2024 ELCA Youth Gathering! The Big Easy is filled with rich
history, friendly locals, amazing food and great music, and we just
can’t wait to go back.
Please block off July 14-21 and July 28 on your calendar. The Youth
Gathering goes from July 16-20 and the exact days of the trip will
depend on our method of transportation to the youth gathering.
Those who attend will be sharing about the youth gathering in
church on July 28. Sign up here: bit.ly/ELCAYG-signup

LUCKY LENT RAFFLES: BUY TICKETS SUNDAY FEBRUARY 11!
Drawings starting on Sunday February 13, and ending on Sunday March 31, we will be drawing for
a cash prizes. Purchase a ticket and your name/ticket will be included in all 16 drawings! Tickets will
be for sale on Sunday February 4, and 11! Your purchase supports Atonement’s Youth Ministry and
our trips/activities! Learn more here: atonementmuskego.org/events/lucky-lent-2024

FAT SUNDAY FELLOWSHIP 
Youth Ministry will be making a pancake breakfast to celebrate Fat Tuesday! This will also be
the final day to buy Lucky Lent Raffle tickets, and the first day of drawings for cash prizes.

FORT WILDERNESS
Click here for more info or to register: atonementmuskego.org/events/fort-2024
If you’re still thinking of coming, please signup right away!
Thursday, February 8: Meet at church at 3:30 p.m. Depart church at 4:00 p.m.
Sunday, February 11: Depart Fort at Noon. Arrive back at church around 5:00 p.m.

YOUTH LEADER-NEXT STEPS
After a Fall of giving the youth ministry some time to get used to life after Troy, we’re starting
up the process to find a new youth leader and the search team will begin meeting in February.
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SERVICE & OUTREACH

DAYS FOR GIRLS 
This month, 190 Days for Girls kits will be delivered to El Salvador for the Mission of Healing
and will benefit several communities. These kits were assembled in January and are the result
of many months of hard work by many hands. Thank you to all who have made this possible.  
We will be meeting again on February 22 at 9:30 a.m. For information contact Nancy Hanks
262-751-7451, nhanks49@yahoo.com

MUSKEGO FOOD PANTRY
S81 W19150 Apollo Drive  |  262-679-6448
Please help us to continue to support the Muskego Food Pantry by bringing an item or 2 on
Sunday’s. Drop the items in the large bin, labeled Muskego Food Pantry, next to the grocery
cart located in the hallway going to the Sunday School rooms. 

The pantry can often use individuals that are willing to pick up food from various businesses
throughout the week. If you are interested, please contact the pantry at 262-679-6448 or
email muskegofoodpantry@hotmail.com or website muskegofoodpantry.org to fill out a form
 
– Linda Lundin, Church in Society (CIS)

The most needed items are:
Canned fruit of any kind
Hamberger Helper

Also consider personal care items
Shampoo/conditioner
Toothpaste
Deodorant
Bar soap
Laundry soap

Any non-perishable food items
Canned meat (chicken, tuna, spam, and hash)
Boxed potatoes (mashed, scalloped, au gratin)
Canned pastas (ravioli, spaghetti-o’s)
Creamed soups for cooking

(Chicken, mushroom, etc)
Canned chili
Cereal
Items for school lunches 

SERENITY INN MEAL
Serenity Inns provides a place for men in addiction recovery to stay while they get back on
their feet. We at Atonement have the opportunity to serve these men dinner once a month or
so. It is easy to sign up to bring a dish, and you just have to drop it off at Atonement on the
planned drop-off date. Jan Larsen coordinates these meals and delivery to Serenity Inns. If
you’re interested, in contributing part of a meal, give her a call: 414-529-5193
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SERVICE & OUTREACH

ALL PEOPLES CHURCH (APC) FOOD PANTRY NEEDS
Pancake Mix/Syrup
Cereal
Oatmeal
Jiffy Mix
Canned Chicken
Canned Fruit
Canned Ravioli
Canned Vegetables
Cream of Chicken Soup

Ramen Noodles
Mac & Cheese
Pasta
Spaghetti Sauce (canned)
Tomato Paste/Sauce

Items always needed:
Personal Hygiene Items
Shampoo & Soap

Cream of Mushroom Soup
Hamburger, Chicken,
or Tuna Helper
Low Salt Spam or Ham
Tuna
Potatoes (Boxed)
Dry Beans
Rice (small bags)
Rice a Roni

KNIT-WITS NEWS
The Knit-Wits meet the first Tuesday of every month at 12:30 p.m. We always need yarn
donations! We typically use 4 ply (worsted weight) acrylic (washable) yarn of any color. We
also accept monetary donations. Contact Mary Mooney for more information: 414-425-3299

MUSKEGO SENIOR TAXI 
Muskego Senior Taxi could use someone to help run the Taxi office afternoons a few days a
week. If interested please contact Karin at the number below for more information. We have
both paid and volunteer opportunities available.
Thanks for whatever you can do!
 
Karin Nickel, Executive Director, Muskego Senior Taxi
W181 S8540 Lodge Blvd. Muskego, WI 53150
262-679-4754  |  muskegoseniortaxi@yahoo.com

GET A JUMP ON A BIG NEED FOR HATS AND MITTENS 
Every year, Our Christmas in July project collects hats, mittens and gloves for charities around
the Milwaukee area. Right now is the time to look for clearance sales on hats, mittens and
gloves.  Hang onto them for a few months until our tree goes up in July. All those hats and
mittens collected help children and teens around the Milwaukee area. This winter, All
People's Church had a big need for hats and mittens for children of all ages and many other
agencies benefited from our collection as well. Thank you for your generosity.
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SERVICE & OUTREACH

OPERATION CHRISTMAS
Thank you to all who participated in our Operation
Christmas Project this year.

Thanks to you, we were able to donate 31 gift cards
and approximately 80 gifts to teens at Joy House and
Cross Trainers Academy which are run by Milwaukee
Rescue Mission.

In many cases, gifts for younger children are collected
but gifts for teens are not so readily available. At
Milwaukee Rescue mission they were so grateful to
get the gifts from Atonement for the teens.

MEN’S MINISTRY

ATONEMENT LEGENDS: NEXT MEETING FEBRUARY 7, 8:30 A.M.
The Theology of C.S. Lewis; the affect on Christianity, C.S. Lewis (1898-1963) born in Belfast,
Ireland, became one of the most published theologians of our time, including Mere Christianity.
Professors Michael Ward & Larry Arnn of Hillsdale College. have presented 7 lectures on DVD,
about his philosophy. 

Join us every 3rd Saturday each month at 8:30, beginning Feb 7th, as we discuss: 1. Faith &
Reason, 2. Good & Evil, 3.Conversion & New Life, 4. Enjoyment & Contemplation, 5. Prayer & the
Bible, 6. Suffering & Death, & 7. Heaven & Hell. 
All are welcomed. Contact LarryAlber@gmail.com.

RETIRED OLD MEN EATING OUT (ROMEO) 
Meet to chat and connect on the 3rd Thursday each month, 9 a.m. at The Forum, 4711 S 108th St.,
Milwaukee. Interested? Contact Bob Puranen: 414-791-4197
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WELCA

 “ I can do things you cannot, you can do things I cannot; together we can do great things.”
- Mother Teresa 

At the end of 2023, the WELCA treasury had surplus funds to once again support the El
Salvador student program, and also give a donation to the youth of Atonement for their
summer trip to New Orleans.

The board met on January 8th to approve the budget for 2024, get an update on programs
planned for the coming year, and discuss other items pertinent to the future of WELCA at
Atonement. Check with circle chairs for more information. Our first General Meeting of 2024
will be held at 9:30 a.m. on Saturday, February 3rd. Donna Yourell will share an update on the
Synodical Women’s Organization, Katie’s Fund, and other programs of interest at the synod
level. A soup luncheon, hosted by Mary/Martha, will be shared after the meeting.

Did you know…February 17th is “Random Acts of Kindness Day”? “Considered to be a core
value of most religions and cultures, kindness is the act of showing concern for others, loved
ones and strangers, without any expectations of any consideration in return.” Sounds like our
group!

Blessings,
Candy Nemke, WELCA President

WELCA LEADERSHIP:
Elizabeth Circle: Barb Downer bjdown@wi.rr.com
Leah Circle: Terry Hagen hagentl@hotmail.com
and Denise Kral denise.kral@gmail.com
Lydia Circle: Nancy Hanks nhanks49@yahoo.com
and Jan DeGaetano degaetano135@gmail.com

Mary/Martha Circle: Wendy Hunjadi 
wahunjadi@arandell.com and 
Lori Schantz planethyak@aol.com
Rebekah Circle: Sharon Holden
sholden41.sh@gmail.com 
Ruth Circle: Pat Gallun patgallun@yahoo.com
Mary Hoffmann maryandsadie@wi.rr.com
and Sandy Zielinski sgreenz556@gmail.com

2024 WELCA OFFICERS
President - Candy Nemke 
Vice President - Open 
Secretary - Wendy Hunjadi 
Treasurer - Kathy Elgin-King 
Mission Team - Nancy Hanks, Denise
Kral, Linda Lundin, Sue Nicgorski 
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COUNCIL CORNER

The Church Council welcomed its new members during the January meeting following their formal
approval at the Annual Congregational Meeting on Sunday, Jan. 14. The new members include:
§ Matt Luttmann, President-Elect/Vice President
§ Amanda King, Secretary
§ Deb Tews, Treasurer
§ Carol Mohr, Administration/Personnel
§ Laura Brogan, Children, Youth and Family
§ Renee Stadler, Outreach and Service
 
Lori Schantz was approved by the Council as Atonement’s new bookkeeper. She has served as the
interim bookkeeper since September 2023.
 
Pastor Gene and Pastor Kevin will work with the Council to form a search committee for the
planned replacement of Atonement’s Communication Coordinator Isabelle Seifert. She will
complete her tenure with the church in January.
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STATS & CONTACTS

DECEMBER DONATIONS

GENERAL, $92,273
BENEVOLENCE. $12,524
MEMORIALS, $4,535

OFFICE HOURS & CONTACT INFORMATION 

Church Office: Mon., Wed., 10 a.m.- 2 p.m.
info@atonementmuskego.org | 414-422-0400 

Pastor Gene Talley 
Office Hours: Mon. & Wed., 10 a.m.- 2 p.m.
gene@atonementmuskego.org | 608-345-5333 

Pastor Kevin Kretzmann Farrar 
Office Hours: Mon. & Wed., 10 a.m.-12 p.m.
kevin@atonementmuskego.org | 414-207-8778 

Deacon Marian Wasierski 
Virtual Office Hours: Mon. 1-5 p.m., Tue. 1-3 p.m.
marian@atonementmuskego.org | 414-218-2421 

Kara Mendez (Office Admin.) Hours: Mon., Wed.
10 a.m. - 3 p.m. kara@atonementmuskego.org  

Lori Schantz (Interim Bookkeeper)
Office Hours: Mon. & Wed., 10 a.m.- 2 p.m.
atonebookkeeper@gmail.com

MEMBERSHIP INFO (AS OF JAN. 2024)
BAPTIZED MEMBERS: 738
CONFIRMED MEMBERS: 503
ASSOCIATE MEMBERS: 2

FIND US ONLINE!
Facebook: facebook.com/atonechurch
Youtube:
youtube.com/@AtonementLutheranChurch
Website: atonementmuskego.org
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